

Sending Church: Old Suwanee Baptist Church

Buford, Georgia Pastor Tim Campbell (770) 945-5451

Contact Information: cell phone 678-230-7563 email jameshansard@mwbm.org

Responsibilities:

- Starting New Churches.
- · Restoring Churches.
- · Recruiting Church Planters.

Macedonia MISSIONS Inc.

P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818 www.mwbm.org

Games and Cathy Hansard Missionary Director Missionary Director

Dear Fellow Helpers,

March-April 2022

Thank the Lord for this season of USA East Church Planting. Please know that your prayers and financial support are greatly appreciated.

We recently learned of a Florida town that does not have a King James Bible preaching church. We have friends who drove an hour one way Easter Sunday to be in a good church. Please pray that God would supply this need.

Visitation: We are excited that we have begun visitation once again. In March we visited 90 homes and in April 230. We are having visitors on a regular basis who express interest in our church. We are praying that the Lord will give them peace about their church home.

Missions: From across the street to around the world our Annual Missions Sunday allowed us to view by live stream the outstanding ministry of the Josh Florence family in Papua New Guinea. We are honored to partner with them through prayer and financial assistance. In April we were blessed to have Brother Sam Wilson with IBJM, a former missionary to Russia and Ukraine, share with us from God's Word the burden of Christ for Israel. Our church is giving to help the Ukrainian Churches minister to their people.



Josh N Rebecca Florence

Church Anniversary: On March 27th, the Vision Baptist Church family celebrated their 3rd anniversary. We are so thankful that in only 3 years we have grown in number and purchased land for our church campus, debt free. Our water service has been requested, and we have begun clearing the property in preparation for buildings.

Our Ministry: We are blessed to serve Vision Baptist in whatever capacity God offers. Leading the music, teaching Sunday School and visitation are a privilege. Recently, we enjoyed the opportunity to preach and teach a 3-week series on Thursday nights. We look forward to serving the Lord as long as we have the ability. My wife, who loves a good party, had a burden to begin a Senior's Fellowship. On March 9th, we had our first *Senior Moments* fellowship with games and food. The competition between the ladies and the men was fierce. Cathy also helps with the children's Sunday School class, is the assistant pianist and often plays for special music. Please pray for her as she is the care giver for her mom whose health is failing.

Family Camp: Every family in your church needs a time of relaxing and refreshing. We joined with Westwood Baptist in Fort Walton Beach for a time of food, fun, and fellowship around God's Word at Camp Victory in Samson, Alabama. The preaching, singing, and teaching from Brother Steve and Bonita Epley was wonderful. They are in full time ministry, and if your church enjoys good singing and preaching, you will enjoy having them in your services.

Fifty Years: On May 6th, Cathy and I will celebrate 50 years of marriage. Lord willing, we plan a short getaway to Pigeon Forge the first week of May. We appreciate the beautiful celebration the Vision Family had for us during our monthly birthday, anniversary night. We praise the Lord for His grace and mercy on our lives.

Looking Unto Jesus,

James and Cathy Hansard

Being confident of this very thing, that he which hath begun a good work in you will perform it until the day of Jesus Christ: Phil. 1:6

